














Subj: ORDER CONVENING THE FY-21 PROMOTION SELECTION BOARDS TO 
CONSIDER OFFICERS IN THE LINE AND STAFF CORPS ON THE 
RESERVE ACTIVE-STATUS LIST OF THE NAVY FOR PERMANENT 
PROMOTION TO THE GRADE OF REAR ADMIRAL (LOWER HALF) 

c. Professional competence in senior staff roles in direct
support of the Fleet and in other DoD organizations. 

8. Chaplain Corps. The Chaplain Corps provides Sailors,
Marines, Coast Guardsmen, and their families with the
opportunity to practice their faith wherever they serve, and
thereby increase their personal resilience. The officer
selected must excel in delivering the core capabilities of
providing religious ministry to those of their own faith,
facilitating for those other faith traditions, caring for all
personnel and providing relevant advice to commanders. The
officer selected should also have demonstrated the ability to
plan for mobilization readiness of the Reserve Component,
Reserve support of active forces and for the broad delivery of
those capabilities at the highest institutional level. The
officer selected must have demonstrated exceptional managerial
skill, sustained superior performance and professional
competence in executive and senior staff billets, to include
supervisory billets in complex operational environments and
shore installation religious programs.
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